
Ridge View Elementary 
SCC Meeting 
January 11, 2023 
 
In Attendance: 
Meredith Doleac, principal 
Beth Pollock, assistant principal 
Jenifer Lawson, teacher representative 
Lisa Smith, parent 
Brittney Romney, parent 
Lacey Wing, parent 
Melinda Gardner, parent 
 
Meeting Notes: 

• Land Trust Review/Feedback 
o Land Trust money pays for Walk to Read assistants, Mrs. Helton (music teacher), 

and Taylor Wright (physical education teacher) 
o Feedback on adding a licensed physical education teacher is positive 
o Rotation schedule has been adjusted due to increased student population and to 

better meet the needs of the school and community 
o Land trust is tied to tier II instruction and goals for student growth 

• Review of MOY Acadience Data and growth goals 
o Increase of nearly 5% typical or better progress over MOY from last year 
o 8.9% additional needed to meet the EOY goal for this year 
o Mrs. Lawson described how data is used to identify and meet the needs of 

individual students 
o All teachers on a team are aware of the individual students and their needs 
o Discussion of end of year testing schedules 

• Lisa Smith- Review of Board Training 
o Other schools have used Land Trust money for Walk to Math, Dual Language 

Immersion, cultural activities to promote diversity and inclusion, school 
counselor/full time psychologist 

o Jenifer Lawson is going to follow up with a school doing Walk to Math to get 
more information about that 

o Discussion of the benefits of math interventions/enrichment 
• Safe Walking Routes Discussion 

o Brief overview of PPT from Herriman City 
o Safe Walking Routes are a collaboration between the city and school district 
o Overview of Safe Walking Routes and maps linked on our school website 

§ Spanish translation will be added to the routes/maps for next year 
o We need more information from Herriman City before all routes can be updated 
o Discussion of areas of concern 



§ Intersection of Sentinel Ridge and Lower Meadow is an issue-Melinda has 
helped students cross on numerous occasions, students cross here even 
though it isn’t part of the safe walking route 

• This intersection needs a light, flags, flashing crossing, or 
something to address the issues 

§ Northeast side of Area 10- parents are concerned about the students in 
the walking area and the roads they need to cross to get to school 

§ Mountain Ridge and Ridge View get out at the same time on Fridays. This 
is an item of a discussion with the district. 

o Discussion of daily schedule 
§ SCC members would support an earlier start time and discussed benefits 

of this: 
• Many students arriving at school early already 
• Bused students are getting home very late 
• Elementary students are starting much later than middle and high 

school siblings 
o Discussion about 6th Grade and K-3/4-6 schools 

§ 6th grade is staying at Ridge View for the 2023-2024 school year 
§ More information to come- building should be ready for the 2024-2025 

school year 
o Discussion of School Safety  

§ Drills every month alternating between different emergency scenarios 
§ Review of different types of drills and what they are used for 
§ Reunification plan overview, Mountain Ridge is our alternate location 
§ We have regular safety assessments from the district 

o Next Meeting: March 8 


